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Izelle Labuschagne

From: Kylie Pashley on behalf of Res Ethics
Sent: Tuesday, October 06, 2015 3:21 PM
To: Peter Rendell; Skye McLennan; Izelle Labuschagne
Cc: Res Ethics
Subject: 2015-185H Ethics application approved!

Dear Applicant, 
 
Principal Investigator: Prof Peter Rendell, Dr Skye McLennan, Dr Izelle Labuschagne Student Researcher: 
Cassandra Nicole Murphy, Rebecca Ellen Margaret Gilchrist (non-HDR students) Ethics Register Number: 
2015-185H Project Title:  Oxytocin's Role in Social Cognitive Changes in Ageing Risk Level: Low Risk Date 
Approved: 06/10/2015 Ethics Clearance End Date: 31/03/2017 
 
This email is to advise that your application has been reviewed by the Australian Catholic University's Human 
Research Ethics Committee and confirmed as meeting the requirements of the National Statement on Ethical 
Conduct in Human Research. 
 
The data collection of your project has received ethical clearance but the decision and authority to commence 
may be dependent on factors beyond the remit of the ethics review process and approval is subject to 
ratification at the next available Committee meeting. The Chief Investigator is responsible for ensuring that 
outstanding permission letters are obtained, interview/survey questions, if relevant, and a copy forwarded to 
ACU HREC before any data collection can occur.  Failure to provide outstanding documents to the ACU HREC 
before data collection commences is in breach of the National Statement on Ethical Conduct in Human 
Research and the Australian Code for the Responsible Conduct of Research.  Further, this approval is only 
valid as long as approved procedures are followed. 
 
If your project is a Clinical Trial, you are required to register it in a publicly accessible trials registry prior to 
enrolment of the first participant (e.g. Australian New Zealand Clinical Trials Registry http://www.anzctr.org.au/) 
as a condition of ethics approval. 
 
If you require a formal approval certificate, please respond via reply email and one will be issued. 
 
Researchers who fail to submit a progress report may have their ethical clearance revoked and/or the ethical 
clearances of other projects suspended.  When your project has been completed a progress/final report form 
must be submitted.  The information researchers provide on the security of records, compliance with approval 
consent procedures and documentation and responses to special conditions is reported to the NHMRC on an 
annual basis.  In accordance with NHMRC the ACU HREC may undertake annual audits of any projects 
considered to be of more than low risk. 
 
It is the Principal Investigators / Supervisors responsibility to ensure that: 
1. All serious and unexpected adverse events should be reported to the HREC with 72 hours. 
2. Any changes to the protocol must be reviewed by the HREC by submitting a Modification/Change to 
Protocol Form prior to the research commencing or continuing. http://research.acu.edu.au/researcher-
support/integrity-and-ethics/ 
3. Progress reports are to be submitted on an annual basis. http://research.acu.edu.au/researcher-
support/integrity-and-ethics/  
4. All research participants are to be provided with a Participant Information Letter and consent form, 
unless otherwise agreed by the Committee. 
5. Protocols can be extended for a maximum of five (5) years after which a new application must be 
submitted.  (The five year limit on renewal of approvals allows the Committee to fully re-review research in an 
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environment where legislation, guidelines and requirements are continually changing, for example, new child 
protection and privacy laws). 
 
Researchers must immediately report to HREC any matter that might affect the ethical acceptability of the 
protocol eg: changes to protocols or unforeseen circumstances or adverse effects on participants. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the office if you have any queries. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Kylie Pashley 
on behalf of ACU HREC Chair, Dr Nadia Crittenden 
 
Ethics Officer | Research Services 
Office of the Deputy Vice Chancellor (Research) Australian Catholic University  
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